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Mr. Chairman: 
 
 

The United States wishes to commend the UNCITRAL Secretariat for its continuing 
work in promoting the harmonization of international trade law.  The Report of the 45th session 
of the Commission reveals significant accomplishments during the past year. 
 

We welcome the adoption of the Guide to Enactment to accompany the 2011 
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In terms of future work, our government supports the proposal, endorsed by the 

Commission, to prepare a model law on secured transactions.  We note favorably that the 
Commission agreed that priority should be given to the holding of a colloquium or colloquia on 
microfinance and related matters, specifically, facilitating simplified business incorporation and 
registration; access to credit for micro, small and medium sized enterprises; dispute resolution 
applicable to microfinance transactions; and other topics related to creating an enabling legal 
environment for micro, small and medium sized enterprises.  We also support the holding of a 
colloquium to address the scope of possible work and primary issues to be addressed in the area 
of public-private partnerships (PPPs) specifically in the context of privately financed 
infrastructure projects (PFIPs), taking into account previous UNCITRAL work in that area. 
 

Our government would like, however, to reiterate its concerns regarding another proposal 
that was considered at the Commission regarding the further harmonization of principles of 
contract law.  The Report of the Commission shows that several delegations – the United States 
was among them – objected to the Chair’s determination that there was a prevailing majority 
view in favor of holding a colloquium or colloquia on that subject.  As noted in the Report, in the 
discussion of that proposal, a number of delegations had expressed clear opposition and strong 
reservations to further work on the topic.  In such circumstances, in our view, while we respect 
the Commission’s Rules of Procedure and methods of work, it was improper to conclude that 
there was consensus support for further work.  We continue to believe that the proposal to further 
harmonize principles of contract law, while perhaps well intentioned, does not merit the 
expenditure of valuable UNCITRAL resources, because neither the need for nor the feasibility of 
such a project has been demonstrated. 
 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.       


